14 Charles Lane
New York, N.Y. 10014
February 26, 1975

TO ALL ORGANIZERS

Dear Comrades,

Several new incidents of right-wing threats following the
Los Angeles bombing have been reported to the National Office in
the past week:

A TLos Angeles television station was bombed the day it was
scheduled to show two Cuban films. A Klan group demonstrated in
front of the Houston SWP branch headquarters wearing robes and
carrying rifles following a favorable editorial on the Starsky
case in the morning daily paper. They dispersed before cops ar-
rived. In Boston swastikas were painted on the SWP headquarters
door. There have been phone threats from self-proclaimed Nazis
in Minneapolis and from "anonymous citizens" in Portland.

Leading comrades in the branches should be made aware that
these incidents may indicate a national wave of ultra-rightest
threats directed toward us. It should be watched closely and
even small incidents immediately reported to the N.O.

There will be an initial article on these incidents in this
week's Militant.

Comradely,

/&W// 3. W“‘ﬁ

Barry Sheppard
National Organization
Secretary



